
 

 

 

 

February 24, 2022 
 
Hello dear Winterberry families, 
 
With all of the crazy weather and the sudden return of daylight 
I am asking myself, "Can February be almost over?" Well, yes 
it can! I hope that you are staying well (and vertical--watch 
that ice!) 
We are now in the last stretch of 3rd quarter of the school year 
and are poised to finish this 2021-22 school year strong! We 
have a good supply of support staff and have been weathering 
the illnesses beyond Covid pretty well. 
 
Parent/Teacher conferences were well attendance and I 
received lots of reports of great conversations about student learning; academically and 
social-emotionally. We are coming back from a very difficult last year and beginning to find 
ourselves again in our learning community. Our tutoring program is well on its way and 
continuing to serve students as their needs are presented.  
 
Last Saturday, ASD hosted the Alternative/Charter Schools Fair. I was there at our 
Winterberry table and had many wonderful conversations with families who were eager 
and interested in Waldorf education. The lottery is open now until mid-March and we are 
giving tours of our school throughout the weeks per appointment through the front desk. If 
you know of a family who you think may enjoy a look at our school and what we have to 
offer, please send them our way! Our website https://www.asdk12.org/winterberry  
 
Next Monday, February 28, as you may already know, our school district is going to a 
parent informed, mask optional status for students and employees. Winterberry will follow 
ASD protocol. On Monday, March 14, Winterberry students will be eating together in their 
classrooms again. If you have any questions about this, please feel free to contact me.  
 
I appreciate the ongoing open and respectful communication that continues to flourish at 
Winterberry. All communication, even difficult conversations, are welcome. As always, if 
you have a concern, an idea or a celebration---PLEASE reach out to me. Your family's 
connection to this place is what makes our school family a special one--we belong to each 
other.   
 
Wishing well, 
Principal Pepe-Phelps 
 

(907) 274-3898 cell (call/text) 

(907) 742-0139 office 

pepe_julie@asdk12.org 
 

“Receive the children in reverence;  

educate them in love;  

let them go forth in freedom.” 

-Rudolf Steiner 

 

 

 

 

 

https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fr20.rs6.net%2Ftn.jsp%3Ff%3D001ADUmDpEheF8dT_DVwXwFY_rJP262VpdtAJf5plZi-NZIj_Axd0IeRbB99oqJ7N90hqGgz1iL2WO_ikqU5NPMuYNErPJrHq8Yo0-An6VeeN4FFABFlEaaZJo1gls4esa9RRJ8SwHdZZoDt94p0gAAGQ-dWxz0yFwQxFP9G9T6c1UmEEjKXMEUUX-_X7SNJTz1ZMVOJwmWXL-FAyDUArpBsvF-PClX6LFbfi_s_tIpQL2I6m3DTuyrYvaWw7QGVNA74cIQ0SAqJoc1yYU-faWA7r0jNBiEadjPlbrceEYt5QCcjGLzmFCyj3ps6FU4QI4kTbKycLv-nT_TF3-V7buwnw-OgdLImvOwQIAujtAYRwDJ3u9_sLtnSb48mbDKNmkfrlHlutEvdhFm3Jlx4yPj4Pm5igtMYppIAWBb0w-9XM0hUiSygC6J0a2Oa-eB_Vfz71VJmlf4UMEBgk73ZAHAoDskab7g9W9bnh2OcVbIyr0d9Rbxa5Xwo0B8bDVFAbq90hokTME5RpYTia3YuoagdLehTzFg8YdiTzuTrgY4IvM04wI4eVbY9xK3xz2y2UilrDPIqGhXhovoZyj1syxhXyERRu4xI4k18Qmywo-CGzeJolmWD7Jevmo7yT8gOLgzDnvxrE11Z459wba5Yf-LysF-ZlT2g_XHafGtnU01yqfrjVEwiSNUd6bFtLVnq9twrHYhVu8hEP4%3D%26c%3DVScFLZRu-j2jev2UnJ-IVdGMy7YTbSpd7upPHBO62l5Hygb_plcDYQ%3D%3D%26ch%3D79VO7uqyyeMeY_G5V1oTPfWlzsV0XKh1KmNCud4GPige9RYd1GjMwg%3D%3D&data=04%7C01%7Cgarrels_shana%40asdk12.org%7C52f1f94795ff4bd547ea08d9f7e2a928%7C036ce601e95a4e46a3bd6b742ed4bb35%7C0%7C0%7C637813375151682196%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=YfVlk1gZ4hOpt7yJdOi3hv%2Fy8r1KlZnvNHwPAUZZ%2Fks%3D&reserved=0


  

  

The 6th grade is hosting an  

Iditarod watch party  

as a fundraiser this year. 
 

  

  

  

Congratulations to the following 
students whose handwork will be 
showcased at the 50th Annual Anchorage 
School District Student Art Exhibition. 
Artwork will be on display at the 
Anchorage Museum located at 625 C 
Street from March 4th through April 3rd. 
We have so many talented students at 
Winterberry!   
 

Teagan Martin (1)-Knitted Flute Bag 

Malcolm Burns (2)-Knitted Gnome  
Emily Wattenbarger (3)-Crocheted Squid  
Braysen Anasogk (4)-Cross-Stich small pillow  
Aven Fernandes (4)-Cross-Stitch large pillow 

 

 

 

 



Charles Swift (5)- Knitted Socks  
Soren Rhodes (6)-Wet Felted Tiger Mask  
Luna Refuse (6)-Wet Felted Dragon Mask  
Hailey Wattenbarger (7)-Wet Felted Bag  

 

 

 

Dates to Remember 
 

 Winterberry Parent Guild  

will meet via zoom 

March 3rd 

6:00pm 

 

Time: 1st Thursday of the month 

Topic: WPG Zoom Meeting 

 

Join Zoom Meeting 

 

Winterberry Charter Council 
will meet via zoom 

March 17th 

6:00pm 

 

Time: 3rd Thursday of the month at 
6pm 

Topic: Winterberry Charter Council 
Time: 6pm 

Join Zoom Meeting 

https://asdk12.zoom.us/j/519426010 

 
 

March 4th-11th 

Spring Break 

No School for students 

 

March 4th- April 3rd 

Student Art Exhibition 

The Anchorage Museum 

 

March 17th 

Lottery Closes for Applications  
 

  

  

ASD Climate Survey is still open for comments 
 

Dear Winterberry Families, 
We hope that you are looking forward to participating in this year’s School Climate & 
Connectedness Survey. This is Winterberry's fourth year collaborating with ASD to offer 

https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fr20.rs6.net%2Ftn.jsp%3Ff%3D001ADUmDpEheF8dT_DVwXwFY_rJP262VpdtAJf5plZi-NZIj_Axd0IeRamHrHbEqoy2Y1h7Yrsad2-ritxug90nIeZv9GcutL2euJ3pycHDuBXvbmcRmHzha5Lkf_fiPb6glPkdu8a8r_NmGskvbeJ9zxVmICQcRPzsk7Pr5DNlEVkZVrCzTpIrbsdbi4etFmiA7YC7EAXPK8WRdtkNFRWmOOstNkmtN3pNSH304GMFEl6JRv8cDoarC04g3ZKXNcBRpyFSTKTncR672jk5RKUXYgf9KLvSdhRKgxrDRnCq9YRkev8lS3TZ1V0uAhSt7YuGq8_AT9ptCZkeBe_DDS6MWvFnrwu9ULU1xFhKSuIfBAoVsaNd9PRNNaO2DrfySoDj1gJjN2Ed4RflExXg0zxNpWjt2xuA2AWZ-CNWd31wo58dziirbHswveuSpEVyViWCuwRqW9zEP2QH_1IewT9wNI2iHfn97umfhEEY3xWzUHeuMQOLVdI5dstIfPgot0I4Tgm-u2kNsppjN9wUaHEEhcT5Ctd3Yf0yYpvg9xjqfer3P5DdcDoMvC68xf3rWCp4MHREJogl9KAV5zotlgyIEwVdpn-48D_8WASumqJfr9XckqYtBKLCc43sr3buE3fL7grpx7csEk-k3N4MWZmzJEWLKxx0zzLjPcFhsJ0XsnQF0-LI9andJO99IXQ_CAOkI2pa8nrPXi5uCJNyWgPleQ%3D%3D%26c%3DVScFLZRu-j2jev2UnJ-IVdGMy7YTbSpd7upPHBO62l5Hygb_plcDYQ%3D%3D%26ch%3D79VO7uqyyeMeY_G5V1oTPfWlzsV0XKh1KmNCud4GPige9RYd1GjMwg%3D%3D&data=04%7C01%7Cgarrels_shana%40asdk12.org%7C52f1f94795ff4bd547ea08d9f7e2a928%7C036ce601e95a4e46a3bd6b742ed4bb35%7C0%7C0%7C637813375151682196%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=YXrv6vQYrAdJQdVzE5TrEwD9h4yyHaOhuVLlb8XKWJY%3D&reserved=0


this survey. The responses are sent anonymously and offer insight to areas that can be 
improved and areas where we can excel. 
 

Survey: 

• Survey Window for families is open Now until March 25. 
 

• Language Options: Survey is available in English, Spanish, Tagalog, Hmong, and 

Samoan. Families can toggle to their target language in the upper left-hand 

corner. 
 

Family Survey Link: https://surveys.panoramaed.com/aasb/asdfamily  
 

  

  

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

  

  

Saori Weaving 

Grade 7 

https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fr20.rs6.net%2Ftn.jsp%3Ff%3D001ADUmDpEheF8dT_DVwXwFY_rJP262VpdtAJf5plZi-NZIj_Axd0IeRfKrzrdpTAmDZLF1L1r1G7vQXAkyo9yiEMpVON7DS1TzwsXIQrj3BllGKcyY233ySfQUpH7YW14qBplx36ZkuKgE2DZijUsfOQV_KT439kQMIL_cxE8iDos3H0XWLqO57w%3D%3D%26c%3DVScFLZRu-j2jev2UnJ-IVdGMy7YTbSpd7upPHBO62l5Hygb_plcDYQ%3D%3D%26ch%3D79VO7uqyyeMeY_G5V1oTPfWlzsV0XKh1KmNCud4GPige9RYd1GjMwg%3D%3D&data=04%7C01%7Cgarrels_shana%40asdk12.org%7C52f1f94795ff4bd547ea08d9f7e2a928%7C036ce601e95a4e46a3bd6b742ed4bb35%7C0%7C0%7C637813375151682196%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=%2BErn5WKyOEUVdV2LI7Wq493pf%2FSO3c2kTygLZgc%2BWVs%3D&reserved=0


In Zen vocabulary, SAORI is the combination of the words 'SAI', meaning everything has 
its own individual dignity, and 'ORI', meaning weaving.  

 

  

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

Log your Volunteer hours 

  

 

ASD Volunteer Application 

  

    

 

https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fr20.rs6.net%2Ftn.jsp%3Ff%3D001ADUmDpEheF8dT_DVwXwFY_rJP262VpdtAJf5plZi-NZIj_Axd0IeRXS_0V3RuLDRc1hT0QhhihPLlTstdakC2f96ppFcoIOK0bPAsv2DUhOFAPrEsxiJBUp9505TCN7fYaHECpUBBwx8-B3zCst79FjIFpgpDWPiqxGCyuaP5Cs-zHFiy3-Fk_PUuudQNBiRnWuduHsXubyv79bsF6gEwqGETAJ-pjrCq3h3PZd0cQLSw8QrbQDFm0WDZ2pKmdHEZptXmj0JXKEmCbwcjcloig%3D%3D%26c%3DVScFLZRu-j2jev2UnJ-IVdGMy7YTbSpd7upPHBO62l5Hygb_plcDYQ%3D%3D%26ch%3D79VO7uqyyeMeY_G5V1oTPfWlzsV0XKh1KmNCud4GPige9RYd1GjMwg%3D%3D&data=04%7C01%7Cgarrels_shana%40asdk12.org%7C52f1f94795ff4bd547ea08d9f7e2a928%7C036ce601e95a4e46a3bd6b742ed4bb35%7C0%7C0%7C637813375151682196%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=S2rvwveF4pK7Gyt5Ro9VvBZ8Lu6tXpBi3mymDoNCwXo%3D&reserved=0
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fr20.rs6.net%2Ftn.jsp%3Ff%3D001ADUmDpEheF8dT_DVwXwFY_rJP262VpdtAJf5plZi-NZIj_Axd0IeRXbcfD_F2fdl0GgRp2k9jreabgAokIEhhmb6iNm_9PqKrMJOUDeU-QbCXuQhNuAMmXb-zo9YI5SsYRbXKzk07Ln4JJxwbZ2hpLH1GkNNpx3C%26c%3DVScFLZRu-j2jev2UnJ-IVdGMy7YTbSpd7upPHBO62l5Hygb_plcDYQ%3D%3D%26ch%3D79VO7uqyyeMeY_G5V1oTPfWlzsV0XKh1KmNCud4GPige9RYd1GjMwg%3D%3D&data=04%7C01%7Cgarrels_shana%40asdk12.org%7C52f1f94795ff4bd547ea08d9f7e2a928%7C036ce601e95a4e46a3bd6b742ed4bb35%7C0%7C0%7C637813375151682196%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=gU%2FxTJuGOyXJECnQhoIoQOY49kbMaWQvRsk8rH4Yf1Q%3D&reserved=0

